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From The Editor

     February is here. We are getting ready for the CSUN conference. Please see the announcements about the new Talking LabQuest 2, ETS studies and college scholarships. There is also a link to an article in the February 2017 Braille Monitor, Remembering Mike Freeman. February 11 is National Inventors Day. It is the birthday of Thomas Edison who received over one thousand patents.
Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest 2 now available:

     Why you would want to own a Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2:

Use a faster more robust interface for scientific data collection. The use of the external keyboard makes scientific data collection much more intuitive. There is less to remember and the user experience is much faster than ever before. In addition to this new faster experience, the Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2 offers a larger hard-drive, a bigger storage space on-board the device, and a faster processer. There is faster keyboard access to speech rate and volume. Also, on-screen reverse polarity is now available for low vision users. Besides a faster talking periodic table experience, this new device provides access to all of the Vernier Software & Technology published lab curricula under the new Lab Instructions page. This new plethora of accessible resources serves as a valuable reference for both students and teachers. In addition, a useful resource folder has also been added under the Lab Instructions section of the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2. In here you will find information about solubility rules, strong and weak acids and basis, and more will be added soon. All of this and more is available now in the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2.

     Independence Science is allowing current customers of Talking LabQuest to upgrade to this newest model before February 28, 2017. For more information about trade in options, please contact Independence Science at: 866-862-9665 for more information.

2017 ISLAND CONFERENCE

     The 2017 Independence Science, Learning a New Direction, Conference on Disability is coming up this fall. We are now requesting abstract submissions from possible presenters. The ISLAND conference will be held on Friday, September 15, 2017 at the Kurz Purdue Technology Center located at 1281 Win Henschel Blvd in West Lafayette, Indiana 47906. The conference will begin at 8:00 AM with continental breakfast and conclude by or before 5:00 PM. Presentations are estimated to be 30 minutes in length with time for discussion following each presentation. Please submit a title of no more than 20 words and an abstract containing no more than 150 words to Cary Supalo, conference chair at csupalo@purdue.edu by or before March 1, 2017. We will start the review process on March 1, 2017. Please also include all authors and their organization affiliations in the document. Presenters will be notified if their presentation was accepted by or before June 15, 2017. All presenters are expected to register for the conference. Early bird registration concludes September 1, 2017 and will be available through the Independence Science website soon. A block of rooms has been reserved at the 4-Points by Sheraton located at: 1600 Cumberland Ave, West Lafayette, Indiana 47906: phone- 765-463-5511. When booking your room reservation, please ask for the ISLAND2017 rate. Ground transportation from the Indianapolis, Indiana airport is being provided by Lafayette Limo. For reservations, please call 765-497-3828 or book on-line at www.lafayettelimo.com. Round trip reservations currently cost $50 per person. The Lafayette Limo departs from the Ground Transportation center zone 5 every 2 hours starting at 6:30 AM until 10:30 PM daily. Please check in with the Lafayette Limo booth located in the Ground Transportation area to let them know you are waiting for the next shuttle. The Lafayette Limo will drop you off at the 4-Points by Sheraton. The 4-Points offers a curtesy shuttle to Purdue University buildings. Request the evening before that you would like to go to the Kurz Purdue Technology Center or (KPTC) for the ISLAND conference. We are looking forward to your presentation submissions to the 2017 ISLAND conference. Please do not hesitate to contact Cary Supalo for any questions.

Thoughts On Access Technology

     Now that we have entered well into the Twenty-First Century, access technologies are starting to evolve at an exponential rate. Never before have we seen such innovative new technologies providing access to books, the Internet, household appliances, and much more. To that end, we are now entering what I would consider being a golden age of access for the blind and visually impaired. In particular in the area of science access, we are reaching a period in our history that is evolving itself to be a renaissance period in science education. 

     The Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest products are providing more opportunities than ever before for the blind to be more fully engaged in the science laboratory in a hands-on way. To that end, we at Independence Science acknowledge that much more work is still necessary before the blind can have full access in science and other STEM related subject areas. To that end, it is important for us to recognize the value of the benefits of our access technologies while acknowledging its limitations. There is a mindset in today’s society that indicates we want everything to be accessible now. This is normally what should be done, however the reality is we are not there yet. Therefore, it is important for us to understand fully what our access technologies can do versus what they can’t. Then the responsibility then falls on us to determine how to make up for the technological gap that exists between what we are able to do versus what we need to do. These technology gaps need to be analyzed from a problem solving approach and to trouble shoot both low and high tech solutions to providing access. Some of these access solutions may involve simply using Braille and tactile marked rulers to using notched syringes to measure volumes. The nature of the task to be performed determines the scope of the solution that is needed. For example, the Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest has proven itself to be a very powerful tool in K-12 education science classes and first and second year college science courses. However, when it comes to upper level college courses and some advanced placement courses, it has never been tested in these environments. This is not to say it would not work in these environments which is certainly not the case. However, how this technology is to be applied needs to be determined by the end user. In lab activities where temperature, mass, and pH measurements are necessary, it is pretty straight forward as to what needs to be done. However, when a lab activity requires a piece of equipment to be built as part of the lab procedure, these manipulations must be made by the end user likely as part of a lab group. To that end, there will be some tasks that are easily performed by the student with the visual impairment while other tasks may not be so easily accomplished. Therefore, it is very important for the end user of the TLQ to recognize what can be done and what cannot. These tasks can then be delegated to other members of the lab group. Sometimes recognizing what the TLQ can do versus what it cannot do is equally valuable and can enhance the student with a visual impairments hands-on learning experience.

     The goal of Independence Science is to empower the blind to be as engaged as is possible with today’s technologies. We acknowledge more work is necessary before more independent access can be granted to the blind. This is our commitment to you the customer to share with us successes and failures with our products and services. We encourage you to share your stories with us by e-mailing them to info@independencescience.com. The stories that you share will be a valuable contribution to current and future customers of Independence Science. Your name will be attributed to your contribution, unless you explicitly say you would not like it disclosed. Your article will then be listed as being received from an anonymous author. We at Independence Science are looking forward to hearing from you are most valuable customers.

     Independence Science would like to thank you for your support and your commitment to making science more accessible to the blind and the print disabled around the world. 

In Honor Of Black History Month

     In honor of Black History month, here is a good read.

Black pioneers of science and invention by Louis Haber.

ISBN: 9780152085667 NLS: DB 35215 

This short book tells about fourteen black scientists and inventors.

Announcements

     The following announcements are STEM and education related. Independence Science reprints this information as we receive it. We make no warranty as to the accuracy of these items although we will endeavor to only print legitimate items. We reserve the right to edit for space and clarity. We will also repeat some announcements such as scholarships etc. until the opportunities expire.

POSB Math and Science Institute

     We are trying to get the word out to as many people as possible; please share this information with anyone you think might be interested in attending.

For more information go to http://www.tsbvi.edu/posb-math-science-page.

You may register at https://txtsbvi.escworks.net/catalog/conference.aspx?conference_id=39148. You will need to create an account in the registration system first if you have not registered for events at TSBVI in the past.

POSB Math and Science Institute for Instruction

     Texas School for the Blind and Visually Impaired (TSBVI) and Principals of Schools for the Blind(POSB) 

Present…

The 4th Biennial POSB Math & Science Institute for Instruction

April 2-5, 2017

Texas School for the Blind & Visually Impaired James C. Durkel Conference Center, Austin, TX

     This event will take place just prior to the NCTM Annual Meeting set for April 5-8, 2017 in San Antonio, TX (about 100 miles south of Austin).

What to Expect

*  This is your chance to connect with other professionals around the country about teaching math and science to the blind or visually impaired.  

*  We have tentatively scheduled a social gathering Sunday night, morning and afternoon sessions on both Monday and Tuesday, a tour of TSBVI late Monday afternoon (4:15-5:15 PM) and networking time on Wednesday morning. 

*  The NCTM Annual Meeting and Exposition will be taking place starting the evening of April 5th in San Antonio if you would like to attend that also. Registration for NCTM will need to be made separately at http://www.nctm.org.

*  TSBVI will be providing transportation from Austin to San Antonio on the 5th for participants registered for the POSB Math and Science Institute who would like this assistance.

Goals

*  To build community and a support system among teachers of the visually impaired. Often, teachers feel isolated and don’t have easy access to other teachers for guidance and support. 

*  To provide professional development opportunities. The “POSB Institutes for Instruction” would include a training component, focusing on a particular area of instruction to inspire teachers and provide them with tools to improve their instructional practices.  

*  To establish online communities for individual disciplines in order to provide ease in communication and to share documents and other materials related to instruction.

Registration

     Registration begins on November 1, 2016 and is free to all individuals who register before March 4, 2017 thanks to the generous contributions from our sponsors.  If you register March 4, 2017 or later, you will be charged $50.

Hotel

     A block of rooms has been reserved at the CROWNE PLAZA AUSTIN located at 6121 North IH-35 Austin, Texas at a special rate of $135 for either a single or double room. To make your reservation call (800) 227-6963. Individuals must identify themselves as an attendee at the POSB Math and Science Institute to receive this special rate.  This rate is only good for rooms reserved by March 15, 2017.

     The Crowne Plaza is approximately 4 1/2 miles from Texas School for the Blind & Visually Impaired campus.

Included in your hotel reservation is a full breakfast.

A free shuttle will be provided by TSBVI to transport participants to and from the hotel to TSBVI.

For more information:

Kate Hurst, Statewide Staff Development Coordinator

Texas School for the Blind & Visually Impaired

Outreach Programs

512-206-9224

hurstk@tsbvi.edu 

2017 National Federation of the Blind College Scholarships

     To recognize achievement by blind scholars, the National Federation of the Blind annually offers blind college students in the United States and Puerto Rico the opportunity to win one of thirty merit-based, national-level scholarships worth from $3,000 to $12,000. All scholarships awarded are based on academic excellence, community service, and leadership.

     The 2017 NFB Scholarship Program is now accepting applications through March 31, 2017. Go to https://nfb.org/scholarships  for information. 

2017 ACB Scholarship Announcement

     The American Council of the Blind (ACB) annually awards approximately 20 scholarships ranging in amounts from $1,000 to $4,000 to vocational, entering freshmen, undergraduate and graduate college students who are legally blind, maintain a 3.3 GPA and are involved in their school/local community. Applications may be submitted beginning November 1, 2016 and all materials must be received by 11:59 p.m. Eastern on February 15, 2017. To read the scholarship guidelines and complete an on-line application, please visit http://www.acb.org/scholarship-application. For more information, call 612-332-3242 or email Dee Theien at dtheien@acb.org. We look forward to receiving your application materials!

National Federation of the Blind Youth Slam

     National Federation of the Blind Youth Slam: A STEM Academy's Tenth Anniversary.

     Getting students excited about science, technology, engineering, and math is critical for helping them pursue science education and careers. This is particularly true for blind and low-vision students who might have the perception that these topics are not for them. They are! And the NFB Youth Slam shows them just that.

     One hundred blind or low-vision high school students spend a week living on campus at Towson University in Baltimore. There they are taught and mentored by blind and sighted instructors who have successful careers in STEM fields. Students have the opportunity to run experiments in chemistry labs, build robots, learn programming languages, or get dirty dissecting dogfish sharks. The fun and learning do not stop there.

     Think this sounds like fun? It is! Not only do we need students to apply, we need volunteers to make this incredible program run seamlessly. Visit blindscience.org to learn more.

     Youth Slam: A STEM Academy takes place in Baltimore from July 23 to July 29, 2017.

     What can you do to support the tenth anniversary of Youth Slam?

     Volunteer! Visit the blindscience.org volunteer page to learn how you can help. Applications are due February 15.

     Encourage a student to apply! Students from all over the country attend. Share this link with a high school student you think would enjoy this experience: https://nfb.org/YouthSlamApplication . Applications are due May 7, but the sooner, the better.

ETS Conducting usability Studies

     Educational Testing Service (ETS) is conducting various usability studies in the fall and winter. The overall purpose of the studies is to improve the usability of our products by gathering user feedback regarding the usability of test question prototypes. At this time we are seeking study participants who have experience using JAWS. Participants will be compensated with a $100 virtual gift certificate to giftcertificates.com for 90 minutes of their time. For more information about the study please contact Carlos Cavalie at ccavalie@ets.org.
NASA Internship Program

     NASA is looking to increase the number of students with disabilities pursuing science, technology, engineering, and math (STEM) careers through our regular internship programs.
     You can register for an account anytime at the One Stop Shopping Initiative (OSSI): NASA Internships, Fellowships, and Scholarships (NIFS) at http://intern.nasa.gov/. All material that you wish to have considered must be uploaded to the OSSI website. No documentation will be accepted that is E-mailed or snail mailed. 

Remembering Mike Freeman
     For those of you who don't know, Mike Freeman, a longtime member of the National Federation of the Blind and a friend to many of us passed away December 24, 2016. Here is a link to an article about him in the February 2017 issue of the Braille Monitor. 

https://nfb.org/images/nfb/publications/bm/bm17/bm1702/bm170203.htm. 
Technical Tips

     The following technical tips are offered in hopes they may be of use. Due to the many possible variations in PCs and equipment, Independence Science cannot be responsible for any undesirable outcomes.

     iPhone users should be aware that iPhones can stop working in cold temperatures. Be careful to not let your iPhone get below freezing.

     Did you know when traveling around the world, how does someone who cannot see know which elevator to board? The answer to this question is simple, but what I learned is many sighted people do not know the convention that is used. Therefore, to the readers on this list, an international elevator standard is the elevator will produce a bell sound once when it is going up, and twice when it is going down. Older elevators do not honor this international standard all of the time and may only produce a 

bell like sound once if at all. There are also rare instances where you will hear an elevator produce 3 bell sounds with a pause between two of them. This is an indication the elevator is not working properly and this problem should be reported. It does not mean a safety concern for riders, but rather the floor indicator technology is not working properly.
     Please send comments and suggestions to me at: rjaquiss@IndependenceScience.com.

